INTERNAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE AGENDA

A Committee of the Chico City Council: Councilmembers Reynolds, Winslow, and Chair van Overbeek

Meeting of February 6, 2023 — 3:00 p.m.
Council Chamber Building, 421 Main Street, Conference Room 1

REGULAR AGENDA

A. COUNCILMEMBER VAN OVERBEEK REQUEST - PEDESTRIAN ZONES IN DOWNTOWN

At its meeting of January 17, 2023, the Council voted to refer the request of pedestrian zones to increase the
vitality of downtown by increasing pedestrian traffic to the Internal Affairs Committee for further discussion.

B. BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR

Members of the public may address the Committee at this time on any matter not already listed on the
agenda, with comments being limited to three minutes. The Committee cannot take any action at this
meeting on requests made under this section of the agenda.

C. ADJOURNMENT AND NEXT MEETING

The meeting will adjourn to the next regular Internal Affairs Committee meeting scheduled for Monday,
March 6, 2023 at 1:00 p.m.

SPEAKER ANNOUNCEMENT

NOTE: Citizens and other interested parties are encouraged to participate in the public process and will be
invited to address the Committee regarding each item on the agenda.

Distribution available in the office of the City Clerk
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Establishment of pedestrian zones downtown.

Summary: Turning selected Streets into Pedestrian zones increases the vitality of downtowns by
increasing pedestrian traffic.

What | want the Council to do: Request that City staff provide recommendations on potential
pedestrian zones in the Historic District and whether they should be made permanent or time/day
specific, for example on weekends only. An outside consultant is not required.

Tom van Overbeek
Councilmember
District 6



